
Dear Parents/Guardians, 

This week, it was fantastic to have the opportunity to give out awards to a number of students
who had demonstrated particular kindness in school. These were very well received, and it was
a pleasure to deliver them. We have been reviewing our rewards offer across the whole school
and we will soon be sharing information about how your child’s positive points are building up
towards incentives.

We have also carried out a Maths subject review this week - please see photos and information
included within this bulletin. It has been fantastic to get into Maths lessons and speak to
students about their experiences in their lessons. I am incredibly proud of our Curriculum offer in
school and we will be taking a close look at each department on a fortnightly basis over the rest
of the academic year.

Our Christmas plans are in full swing, and we are looking forward to a whole range of trips
taking place during the last week of term - more information can be found within this edition.
Ahead of this, we have the John Ferneley College Christmas Lunch is back this year and taking
place on Thursday 9th December (Years 9, 10 and 11) and Friday 10th December (Years 7 and
8) - please purchase a ticket by Wednesday 1st December if you wish for your child/ren to have
a Christmas meal. More information can be found here on the school website > Christmas Lunch
2021

Our trips offer is really taking off now and we are sorry to anyone who was unable to secure a
place on any of the recent trips, but we will be sharing future opportunities as and when they
become available. Please keep an eye on your Gateway account and this school bulletin as we
will share messages here.

In the meantime, have a lovely weekend and please do get in touch with any questions you may
have, or remember you can pop along to see myself or Mrs Kettle, our SENDCO, every Tuesday
at 9am.

Best wishes, 
Natalie Teece
Head of School

WEEKLY
BUL LE T I N

F R I D A Y  2 6 T H  N O V E M B E R  2 0 2 1

I S S U E  1 3

https://www.johnferneley.org/christmaslunch


ACTS OF KINDESS



In recognition of Anti-Bullying Week, staff have been looking out for
acts of kindness amongst our great students. Throughout last

week, students were given raffle tickets from their teachers if they
demonstrated acts of kindness, which were then added into a

draw.



On Tuesday, Mrs Teece was delighted to visit the winners of the
draw to hand out some lovely prizes from the Mowbray Education

Trust.



It was wonderful to receive so many raffle tickets, highlighting just
how amazing our students are!



Thursday 9th December - Years 9, 10 and 11 (served in the restaurant)
Friday 10th December - Years 7 and 8 (served in the restaurant)

Dear Parents / Guardians, 

John Ferneley College - Christmas Lunch 2021

We are delighted to announce that our annual Christmas Lunch is back. This year, our
Christmas Lunch will operate across two days, rather than the original one day. 

Please see below the dates for each year group:

Please find a copy of the Christmas Lunch menu overleaf, with a choice for a meat option
and a vegetarian option. A copy of this menu is also available to view on the catering
section of our school website. 

The cost for a Christmas Lunch is £2.40 per child. If your child(ren) wishes to have a
Christmas Lunch, please find the relevant payment item on your School Gateway account
and select / pay for, either the meat or vegetarian option. As the food must be ordered in
advance, the deadline for payments is 3pm on Wednesday 1st December 2021. 

For students who do not wish to have Christmas Lunch, the catering menu will be available
as normal, including an option of festive sandwiches and baguettes being served from the
auditorium and external food POD. 

Timings of the day will be circulated to students closer to the time.  

Free School Meals
Students who normally have a free school meal (FSM) and would like a Christmas Lunch,
please email gmogg@johnferneley.org to confirm your order. Please do not place an order
through your School Gateway account. 

Yours sincerely,

Camilla Bradley
Strategy Implementation Manager
cbradley@johnferneley.org 





'Tis  the season to be jol ly

Monday 13th December - Year 7 Beauty and the Beast Pantomime Trip
Tuesday 14th December - Year 8 Beauty and the Beast Pantomime Trip
Thursday 16th December - Year 9 Trip to Nottingham Ice Arena and the
Broadway Cinema - now live on School Gateway, deadline for payment is Friday
3rd December 2021.
Friday 17th December - Year 10 Trip to Hollywood Bowl - now live on School
Gateway, deadline for payment is Friday 3rd December 2021.
Friday 17th December - Year 11 to leave early at 1.25pm.

Christmas Activities 
We are pleased to confirm our upcoming Christmas activities taking place this
December. 

Our annual Christmas Lunch will be taking place on Thursday 9th December for
Years 9, 10 and 11, and Friday 10th December for Years 7 and 8. We have a few
surprises in store for this year, so are looking forward to a joyful, festive lunch!
Tickets can be purchased via School Gateway until Wednesday 1st December 2021.

Friday 10th December is also Christmas Jumper Day. Staff and students are invited
to wear a Christmas Jumper for the day (alongside their usual school uniform) with a
suggested donation of £1 which will all go straight to the charity; this money will be
collected in tutor time. To find out more about Save the Children's Christmas Jumper
day, please click here > www.savethechildren.org.uk/christmas-jumper-day/about

We have multiple trips taking place during the last week of term, to celebrate
behaviour and attitude to learning throughout the first term of school. Please find
below further details:

Year 7 German students will be visiting the Birmingham German Market on Tuesday
14th December - a fantastic opportunity to experience some German culture and
enjoy a festive experience with their friends.

As always, we also have our annual Christmas Carol Service taking place on Friday
17th December for Year 7 and 8 students, which is a lovely way to end the term.

https://www.savethechildren.org.uk/christmas-jumper-day/about


Tuesday 30th November - Parent Forum
5.00pm - 6.00pm
Thursday 2nd December - Year 10 Meet
the Tutor Evening, 5.30pm - 6.30pm
(Auditorium) - CANCELLED
Tuesday 7th December - Year 9 Parents'
Evening (Virtual) 4.00pm - 7.00pm
Thursday 9th December - Student
Christmas Lunch (Years 9, 10 and 11)
Friday 10th December - Student Christmas
Lunch (Years 7 and 8)
Friday 10th December - Christmas Jumper
Day
Monday 13th December - Year 7 Beauty
and the Beast Pantomime Trip
Tuesday 14th December - Year 8 Beauty
and the Beast Pantomime Trip
Tuesday 14th December - Year 7
Birmingham German Market Trip (German
students)
Thursday 16th December - Year 9 Trip to
Nottingham Ice Arena and the Broadway
Cinema
Friday 17th December - Year 10 Trip to
Hollywood Bowl
Friday 17th December - Christmas Carol
Service (Year 7 and 8)
Friday 17th December - Last Day of Term
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SPOTLIGHT ON A SUBJECT
This week, we launched our 'Spotlight on a

Subject' which we hope gave you even more of an
insight into what students get up to in each of their

subjects.



The first subject we looked at was Maths! Some of
the things we have shared throughout the week

across our social media channels included
Curriculum Pathways, activities in lessons and an

introduction to the department.



To read our Subject Intent along with the
Implementation and Impact, and the subject

journey, please click here >
www.johnferneley.org/maths

We are super proud of our Maths
teaching team, who are all specialist
within their area! The department are

always on hand to answer any
questions students may have, or to

offer extra support. 



We'd like to introduce you to our
brilliant Maths department:

- Mrs Franklin (Head of Maths)
- Miss Cragg (Second of Department)

- Mr Page
- Miss Neep
- Mrs Devey

- Mrs Griffiths
- Miss Keightley

- Mr Winder
- Mrs Poulter
- Mrs Doran

Origami Club - Monday lunch - CE14
Card Games Club - Tuesday and Thursday lunch - CE9
Alpha Club - Tuesday after-school - CE13
Year 11 Supporting Success (Intervention) - Thursday
after-school - Week 1

There are lots of Maths extra-curricular activities that students
can get involved in, including:

https://www.johnferneley.org/maths


Mrs Wilkinson was also really impressed
with Lily E's (Year 9) presentation on the

topics we have done so far this year.

Mrs Wilkinson English
Homework Shout Out

A lovely example of an English homework project
from Olivia S (Year 9).



Disability and Hidden Impairments
Disability, Sex and Relationships

Celebrate the Lives as Disabled People now and in the past
Challenge Disabilism by exploring our oppression over time and now
Achieve Equality

Disability History Month 2021 resources 

UK Disability History Month 2021 is from 18th November till 18th December.

The Joint themes in 2021 are:

The aim of Disability History Month has always been to:

For more information about Disability History Month, please click here > ukdhm.org/

We have also created a resources page (linked below) where you can explore fiction and non-
fiction texts, poems and popular culture which all highlight and raise awareness of disabilities. 

https://www.johnferneley.org/attachments/download.asp?file=2383&type=pdf
https://www.johnferneley.org/studentresources
https://www.johnferneley.org/studentresources
https://ukdhm.org/


STOREHOUSE / AGE UK CAMPAIGN
We are proud to have launched our annual Storehouse and Age UK
campaign again this year. 

Miss Oliver is aiming to collect 100 boxes to take down to Storehouse on
Friday 10th December - we would be extremely grateful for any donations. 

As always, thank you for your continued support for our annual campaign.

Tinned Veg 
Tinned Tomatoes 
Tinned Fruit 
Tinned Custard 
Pasta Sauces
Spray Deodorants
Shampoo
Conditioner
Shower Gels
Pasta
Rice
Baked Beans
Soup
Soap
Toothpaste
Tinned Fish
Biscuits
Rice Pudding
Tinned Spaghetti
Tinned Meatballs/ Hotdogs
Tinned Curry/ Stews/ Chili
UHT Milk Cartons
Coffee
Dog Food
Washing Powder
Washing Up Liquid
Tinned Vegan items

Items most needed

Box of biscuits/shortbread
Toiletries
Bath sets
Chocolate
Scarf
Hat
Gloves
Pack of playing cards
Candle
Wash bag/soaps
Blanket
Socks
Homemade or reusable masks
Lip balm
Moisturiser
Puzzle books
Pens
Hand cream

Possible ideas for gift
donations



Our new enrichment timetable for Autumn 2 is now live!



Click the link to view > Enrichment Timetable

https://www.johnferneley.org/extracurricular





